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2018 Board of Directors

President      Bonnie Eichholtz  954-972-5045
Vice-President Nancy Fernon 954-884-2135
Second Vice-President Gene Armeno 954-969-0041
Treasurer Bob Obenland 561-742-0450
Secretary Kathy Tavernia 954-249-7111
Membership/Publicity Jessica Spicer 954-646-9579
Hospitality Mary Spicer 954-732-6027
Parliamentarian Norman Berrett 954-242-7256
Webmaster Jonathan Stout 954.829.5857
Facebo0k Jessica Spicer 954-646-9579
Newsletter Gisela Suarez 305-815-7426

Our annual picnic is this month on the 24th 
of March at Tree Tops Park in Davie at the 
Sabal Palm Pavilion . Please contact Bonnie 
at 954-821-6065 or 954-972-5045 if you 
wish to attend.
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News from our President…Bonnie Eichholtz

Hi Everyone,

It’s our picnic month again.  This is our tenth or eleventh 
annual picnic being held at Tree Tops Park in Davie at the Sabal 
Palm Pavilion. For any of you who have never attended, there 
are lots of great games, prizes, entertainment, (music, song 
and even dance if you wish) along with great tasting dishes.  
The club supplies baked ham, fried chicken, rolls, and all 
necessities.  There is a  fee of  $10 and  guests are welcome.  
It begins at noon and goes to evening.  The park does charge a 
$1.50 per person to enter.  If you plan to attend and have not 
notified the club, please call Bonnie Eichholtz at 954-821-6065. 
You may send a check to Bonnie at 6708 Oakmont, North 
Lauderdale, 33068, along with letting her know the dish you 
will be bringing. Please respond by the 17th, if possible.  Thank 
you!!

We have contacted David, from The Christmas Palace, asking 
him to do a demonstration for our April 28th meeting.   I am 
waiting to hear back from him.  For any of you who have seen 
his work, you know of his amazing talents.     

Really hope to see you at the picnic and please be reminded 
that April is our last meeting until the fall.  Check the 
newsletter for all additional information.  Thank you!!

Bonnie Eichholtz
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TREASURER’S REPORT by Bob Obenland

If  you have not paid your 

dues, you can pay at the 

picnic or send it to our PO 

box: 

Village Landlords 

PO Box 670093 

Coral Springs, FL 33067 

Dues are $15 for a single 

member and $25 for a family. 

If you joined in Sept, Oct, 

Nov, or Dec of 2018 your 

2019 dues are paid. 

I hope to see you at the 

picnic.

Bob



General Meeting Highlights from February 24th 2019 

by Kathy Tavernia

Board Members present:  Bonnie Eichholtz, Nancy Fernon, Bob 
Obenland, Gene Armeno, Norm Barrett, Jon Stout, Gisela 
Suarez, Jessica Spicer, Mary Spicer and Kathy Tavernia.

Bonnie Eichholtz called the meeting to order at 2:45 pm and 
welcomed all members.

Secretary’s Report:  Bonnie asked if everyone read the 
Secretary’s report in the newsletter.  As there were no 
questions, or changes to be made, a motion to waive the 
reading and accept the report as written was made by Norm 
Barrett and seconded by George Fells. The motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report:  Bob Obenland read the report. As there 
were no questions or changes, a motion to accept the report as 
stated  was made by Norm Barrett and seconded by Joe 
McPhillips.  The motion carried.
Membership:   Jessica Spicer stated that the paid membership is 
50.
Newsletter:  Another great Newsletter from Gisela. Keep 
sending those recipes and any tidbits you would like to have in 
the newsletter.
Prizes and Raffles:  Gene said there will be our regular
raffles and prizes.  There will also be 60%-80% sales off
of some of  our inventory.  Gene has the Snow Village list.
Web:  Jonathan Stout said the website is up to date with
the latest Open House pictures.  



General Meeting February 24, 2019

Hospitality:  Thanks to everyone who volunteered to bring the 
goodies for February’s meeting. No need for the sign-up sheet, 
as next month is our picnic.
Swap & Sell: There are 2 tables open for April. Please email 
Kathy Tavernia to sign up.
Shirts:  Bob has a variety of shirts for sale. 
News Business
Make ‘n Take:  Bob Obenlandwill do our program, today.  It’s 
an American Bald Eagle in a cage.  Very nice!
Budget Report for 2019:  Bob read the report and as there were 
no questions, a motion to accept it was made by Ken Moore and 
seconded by Norm Barrett.  The motion carried.
Display:  We are pricing materials for restoration for our display 
table.  We have contacted Independence Hall as a possibility to 
put our holiday display when completed.
March 4th: Board Meeting is at Nancy and Jerry house at 7:30 
pm.
March 24th:  Picnic: Tree Tops Park, headlining Chet and Diane 
and their wonderful entertainment.  It will begin at 12 noon, 
Sabal Palm pavilion and the cost is $10 per person, Lots of fun, 
games, prizes and good food.  The Park charges $1.50 per 
person for entrance. Please sign up on Bonnie’s food choices.  
April 28th:  General Meeting.  We are hoping to have David from 
Christmas Palace do a demonstration.
June 19-23, 2019:  Cincinnati Gathering, See NCC website for 
details.
June 21-28, 2020: Gathering and train show. Bob is still waiting 
for details from North FL Villagers in Jacksonville. 
After the break, we had the Make n’ Take by Bob.
A motion to adjourn was made at 4:38 pm by Gisela Suarez, 
seconded by Norm Barrett.  The motion carried. 



General Meeting, Raffles and Prizes, February 24, 2019
by Kathy Tavernia

Door Prizes
Brick Street Jonathan Stout
White Fence Dottie Winzell
Park Bench George Fells
Uptown Post Box Kathy Tavernia
Fire Hydrant & Mailbox Jaidyn Spicer
Stop Signs Jaidyn & Jordyn Spicer
Paws & Refresh Kathy Tavernia
Sled & Skis Jaidyn Spicer
Picket Lane Sundial Kathy Tavernia
Send in the Clowns Jaidyn Spicer
Raffle Prizes
CIC Golden Ox Market Norm Barrett
Lemax – Ed’s Christmas Tree Lot Gene Armeno
Farm Animals Bonnie Eichholtz
Main Street Stoplights Kathleen Kirouac
NCC Anniversary Clock Joe LaMonica
NCC Motorcycle Elves Kathy Tavernia
Mystery House

NP Red’s Elf Land Diner Bonnie Eichholtz
Special Raffle

DV Dudley Docker Gene Armeno
Extra Prizes
Picket Lane Sundial Kathleen Kirouac
The Tradition Continues Gisela Suarez
Quinceanera Bob Obenland
A Mistletoe Surprise Jordyn Spicer
Santa with Mailbox Jordyn Spicer
Man on Ladder Hanging Garland Mary Spicer



If you are not attending the Gathering but would still like to own  
this lovely piece, please see Bonnie Eichholtz or Bob Obenland.  
They have offered to pick it up for you at the Gathering.



At our February meeting 
we were presented with 
a Make ‘n Take:  Bob 
Obenland conducted the 
activity, American Bald 
Eagle in a cage. 

Peggy and  Dan 
Layton hard at 
work!

Jordan Goldstein 
shows up his 
finished product, 
nice!



For our next General Meeting the Board will provide all meat, 

rolls and essentials.   Members will donate side dishes to 

compliment the menu.

2019 VILLAGE LANDLORD PICNIC

March 24th, 2019 at Tree Top Park @ 12 Noon

------------------------------------------------------

Name:____________________________________

# of Attendees:  _____ @ $10.00 p/p: 

$ ________

Dish you will be bringing:

__________________________________________

You can pay at the picnic but please RSVP to  

Bonnie Eichholtz at 954-972-5045.  Thanks.



Current Club Membership



VILLAGE LANDLORDS 
MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION          

DATE: __/__/2019

Membership year is from January 1st—December 31. All information is confidential and used for

club purposes only. Please fill out application and return along with the membership fee of $15.00

per person or $25.00 per family. Make checks payable to The Village Landlords, P. O. Box 670093

Coral Springs, FL 33067.

NAME:

ADDRESS:

CITY:

STATE:________________________________    ZIP:_____________________

HOME PHONE #:

E-MAIL:

What year did you start collecting? 

Would you be interested in hosting a Christmas House Tour in December or 

January?

__ Yes           __ No         __ Possibly          __ Need more information

What activities would you be interested in seeing at the meetings?

__Display Techniques  __Guest Speakers  __Social Events  __Workshops 

__Other     

Comments :    _______________________________________________________________________

What do you collect?

_____ Dickens’ Village

_____ Christmas in the City

_____ New England Village

_____ Snow Village

_____ North Pole

_____ Alpine Village

_____ Snowbabies

_____ Snowbunnies

_____ Winter Silhouette

_____ Little Town of 

Bethlehem 

_____ Seasons Bay

Other:

______________________



9820 NW 77th Ave.

Hialeah Gardens, FL 33016

Phone: 305-558-5352

800 NE 13th St.

Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33304

Phone: 954-763-1403

SPONSORS – LET’S SHOW THEM OUR SUPPORT


